Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes

September 20, 2005

Present: Ed Bolds, Ginny Buttermore, Cherry Li-Bugg, Richard Livingston, Gil Rodriguez, Mary Smathers-Himenez, Kirsten Martin, Delores McNair, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra
Approval of Agenda and Minutes of  May 17 , 2005

approved
Announcements

1. Mary is retiring at the end of this academic year; Kirsten will take her place on the TLP.
Review Timeline for Assessment Efforts/Accreditation

1. Need for time on institutional calendar for assessment meetings
2. Assessment is by its nature collaborative, but it is difficult to find times for the assessment activities like the GE and DE Teaching Communities. Pilot C, the Social Science box, is meeting on Friday afternoons, but scheduling other meetings on Fridays will decrease participation. Pilot B, the Creative Arts and Humanities box, has ten participants who can meet on Mondays, but Monday options are limited by Academic Senate meetings and College Assemblies. We agreed to ask SGC/Pete for Monday afternoon meeting times for assessment-related activities in SP 06. 
	Brief updates on some of the pilots and projects planned for FA 05 

GE: Pilot D
	Despite early nibbles from a few faculty members in the Biological Sciences, we have not gotten Pilot D off the ground. Pilot A has reinvigorated the Ethnic Studies Committee, which is revamping the assessment instrument and planning to write a staff development handbook for faculty teaching Ethnic Studies. Teaching Communities for Pilots B and C are continuing.


	Occ. Ed: Nursing 
	1. The Nursing pilot is proceeding as planned despite early problems with ordering the simulator.


	2. Student Services
	The Student Services pilot has been postponed until SP 06 due to other initiatives from the Chancellor’s office taking precedence.





Institutional Level SLO’s

	3. Progress toward Completion

General Education
	Completed SP 05


	Occupational Education
	Completed SP 05


	Developmental Education
	Will be complete end of September 2005


	Student Services
	One SLO completed SP 05; chose to work through an entire assessment cycle on this SLO before writing other SLOs. 


	Library and Learning Support Services


	Began work in SP 05; meeting this semester to develop a draft



4. Approval Process

No approval process currently exists for Institutional SLOs. GE and Occ. ED. SLOs have been reviewed and “approved” by Curriculum Committee and TLP. A variety of opinions were discussed about how to proceed with ISLOs. Title V relegates matters related to curriculum to the Academic Senate; at LMC the AS has delegated this responsibility to the Curriculum Committee, so perhaps the approval process begins and ends with the Curriculum Committee. However, Ginny, who is Secretary to the Academic Senate, noted that the Curriculum Committee is primarily involved in decisions about course-level curriculum, so that the Senate might want to approve program-level or institution-level learning outcomes. If the Senate has feedback on ISLOs, this feedback would need to be routed to the GE, DE, or Occ. Ed. Committees which originally wrote the ISLOs. We did not reach closure on this. 

· Next steps: 

3. Report to the Academic Senate on ISLOs during upcoming Curriculum Committee presentation. 

· Schedule a report to the SGC on ISLOs and other TLP work.

Update on Assessment Reports/ Use of Blackboard “Classrooms” to hold our Institutional Portfolio on Assessment

	4. Update on Developmental Education Assessment efforts. 

English
	The 3rd assessment of the DE Program’s capstone course in English, ENG 90, was conducted during flex. We reviewed the assessment report that was written using the draft form the TLP developed last semester. Results were confounded because some instructors did not give assignments that met the requirements for the argumentative essay. Action plans focused on early monitoring of instructors’ assignments and providing models for instructors on Blackboard. The English Department is using Blackboard to post assessment results, report on the work of Teaching Communities, and provide course-specific staff development materials.


	Math 
	The 2nd assessment of the DE Program’s capstone course in math, Math 30, was conducted during flex. A similar assessment report was written using the draft TLP form. Action plans also involved the use of Blackboard to provide resources for instructors teaching Math 30; in particular a large variety of class activities designed to address the DE Program SLOs have been posted. 



Notes on the use of Blackboard for posting assessment reports:

5. Blackboard offers a lot of advantages for our early forays into assessment. First, access is limited so that assessment results are available only to those who are given accounts. This serves as a “fire wall” until we figure out how we want to handle reporting assessment results to the campus at large. Second, Blackboard is a good way to present staff development materials that are developed in response to assessment work. 
6. Process for Updates from other TLP areas:

We will have one area report in depth each meeting. 

Responding to Assessment Results

1. How do we respond to inter-dept. issues raised by assessment results? For example, what is the role of the GE and Ethnic Studies Committees?

1. Assessment is reinvigorating the Ethnic Studies Committee. As we conduct assessment, we realize that the response to the results usually involves staff development. As a result of Pilot A, the Ethnic Studies Committee is discussing the development of staff development materials for faculty new to teaching Ethnic Studies. This may take the form of a handbook and periodic flex activities. The TLP could support this work by “buying” release time for faculty members writing these materials. We did not have time to discuss how departments with Ethnic Studies courses could be involved in this work.
College-Wide Presentations on Assessment

2. Report on Flex Activities: Myra and Nancy presented the work of the TLP at a flex activity in Tahoe. The presentation was well received. 

3. Academic Senate Presentation: Myra and Nancy are presenting the work of the TLP to the Academic Senate on 9/26.

4. Plan for helping to develop program level SLO’s: We did not have time to discuss this item.
